BRANDESTON VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
MEETING 

10th January, 2013 

Venue:
Brandeston Village Hall Meeting Room

Present:
Paul Baker, Sue Thurlow, Cara Duffy  Peter Thurlow, Helen Fletcher, Fred Mugleston, Terry Robinson, Mary Baker Lucy Nobbs, Jane Mitchell.
Apologies:
Kathy Churchill,  Frank Eyles, 
Minutes of last meeting – 18th October, 2012 - These were agreed as being a true record and signed by the Chairman
Chairman’s Report
Paul said he was pleased to join the committee and thanked all members for voting for him to make his appointment official.

· 100+ Club – Paul to contact Darryl to progress before March.

ACTION PB
· Faults list – Paul to contact Darryl.




ACTION PB 
Secretary’s Report

· Rubbish – new bin has been ordered to facilitate private functions leaving their rubbish at the hall and not having to take it home.  Cost £163 per year.  This has not arrived although it was order more than 2 months ago.  ST to chase.

ACTION ST

· ST to update contacts list in hall lobby including Terry’s details.
ACTION ST

· ST to forward Jane’s details to Darryl for charity’s commission.
ACTION ST
· Half yearly audit (crockery etc.) to be completed end January.
ACTION ST/LN/MB
· Dishwasher salt – Sue to remind Darryl.




ACTION ST

Treasurer’s Report

Paul read Frank’s report as follows:

Current Account  -  £3229.93 Credit

 Scottish Widows Deposit  -  £33634.25 plus interest of about £140 due early January.

 
There has been a disappointing decrease in the Scottish Widows Interest rate - down to 1.1% p.a.  wef 14th January - this is in line with the general decrease in Savings Rates across the board and is hard to better on Instant Access or 7 Days notice (the present terms)'

Better returns of between 1.9 and 2.2% are available on term deposits of 1 year/2 years and it may be that we could consider locking away some of the SW deposit?
It was decided that any change to deposits should be discussed with Frank present so was deferred to the next meeting.







Bookings report

· All progressing well.
· Hopefully only temporary suspension of the Zumber classes because of the instructor’s ill health.
· Framlingham camera club have signed up for monthly bookings plus exhibitions.
· Annual fees review to be discussed at next meeting as to whether any alteration to our fee structure is necessary.
Maintenance report
· Hall lights – replacement is in progress.  Fred commented that we should keep an eye on any dimming lights as if we change the bulb we can perhaps avoid the unit replacement  cost of £42 each. 
· The painting of the eves has been done, but the weathervane is still outstanding.
· The widows have been cleaned inside and out.
· The shutters have been repaired.
· Oil – Fred to re-order when necessary.
· The puddle in the car park has been done.
· Electrical certificate now due – Fred to ask Aaron about this.

ACTION FM
· Fridge thermometer /dishwasher lights need repair.  Fred to ask Aaron ACTION FM

· Other repairs – broken hinge on one of the round tables and the edging on both sides of the hatch area needs re-sticking.





ACTION FM

Communications Report
· Peter reported that the printing problems of The Brandeston have been sorted.

· The next Brandeston is planned February.






· To keep everyone informed of the playing field project there will possibly be a special edition asking for comments when the project team have reported back and plans have been ratified by the hall committee.


Playing field project
The notes on the two meetings of the project team have been circulated to the committee so only a brief outline of progress so far was discussed.  Full proposal should be presented at the March meeting.  

As far as we know the school are still willing to cut the grass, but with the Pike brothers retiring we must keep a watching brief on this.

The petanque piste will hopefully have full funding by the end of January so work could commence in February in time for the start of the new season.  It was agreed that the location should be at least 10 m. below the children’s fencing play area leaving room for possible expansion of play equipment for older children.  The size was agreed at 12m. long and 9 m. wide allowing for 3 lanes of play.  
Fund Raising

· Bonfire location - there will be no access to the current field from the north side because of the planting of the Queen’s wood.  However, Victor Scott has agreed access across the pony paddock.  The bridge over the ditch will need to be strengthened and has requested help by volunteers to complete the work.  Paul will double check whether John King is still willing to host this event on his meadow.



ACTION PB 
· Quiz night – All arranged for 19th January.



ACTION MB/PB
· Suffolk archive film evening – February 20th March at 8 p.m.  Tickets agreed at £5 to include light refreshment.






ACTION ST
· A bingo night – Lucy to speak to Pat Morgan.



ACTION LN
· Eastern Angles – 25th April, 2013.




ACTION MB
· May 12th - Car Boot sale with refreshments in the hall.  


ACTION LN
· June 15th – Annual fete.

· July – Dog Show ?






ACTION LN
· August event on the playing field – Highland games?  To be discussed again.

· Horse racing evening for the autumn. Lucy to contact Andy Mayhew.  ACTION LN
· Possible family fortunes night
Purchases

The list proposed at the last meeting were discussed with the following action:-  
· Terry to investigate outside sound system – whether leasing/buying would be best and also the price of extra microphone.  




ACTION TR
· Video camera – again this was discussed as a means of recording village life, but it was agreed that the expense could not be justified.

· Xmas tree lights – all agreed the tree had been a great success.  Currently the lights are powered by batteries, but they could be supplied by mains power from the pub if agreement could be gained.  Lucy to ask Aaron to estimate the cost.
ACTION LN
· Lighting for the lower terrace and steps.  Lucy to ask Aaron for his suggestions and the costs.








ACTION LN
Website details.
Darryl sent an email setting out the figures for the site since the last meeting.  Same figures for last year in brackets.

Visits to the site – 1,797   (1,574)

Pages viewed - 10,164    (9,060)

Any Other Business.

· Helen Buckingham has volunteers to help and come onto the committee.  Paul to visit her to discuss.








ACTION PB
· Sue asked to write to Darryl with thanks for his time as chairman.
ACTION ST

· Mary asked to urgently follow up the lost 36 teaspoons.


ACTION MB

Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday, 19TH March, 2013 at 7.30 p.m.
SRT/13.01.13.
